








4 MILITARY ROAD FROM FORT UNION TO SANTA FE.

commanding this military department, to accompany his reply to
letter addressed to him by the Honorable Mr. Otero, delegate
Congress from this Territory, in relation to military roads an
bridges, &ec.

The road between Fort Union and this point has been carefull
examined by me, with the aid of my principal assistant, who h
drawn up a careful estimate for perfecting the road, which I hope ma
be approved, and the amount granted.

The other matters referred to, it will be observed, are all new, tha
is, for which no appropriations have heretofore been granted ; I have,
therefore, suggested that the appropriations should be so made as to
authorize and require the obtaining of full information before any
work is decided upon.

The appropriations heretofore made for roadsin this Territory have
simply given a sum for each road, generally, quite insufficient for
accomplishing the object, and, at the same time, leaving the officer in
charge in a state of doubt as to what expenditures would be allowed
for the necessary explorations. As I know of no fund to pay for such
special examinations, I have suggested that these important prelimi-
naries may be provided for in the drawing up of the appropriation
bills, as will appear in my estimate.

I remain, very respectfully, your most obedient servant,

J. N. MACOMB, -
Captain Topographical Engineers.
Colonel J. J. ABERT,
Comd’g Corps Top. Eng’s, Washington, D. C.




